Oshkosh Public Library Highlights
May 2016
1. A reception for Artfest, an exhibit of works by art students from the Oshkosh Area School District, was held at the library on April 24, with 178 people attending. The library features student art each spring, enlivening the lower level children’s area and bringing in students and their families to see the art.
2. A program featuring Elizabeth Koehler-Pentacoff, author of The Missing Kennedy: Rosemary Kennedy and the Secret Bonds of Four Women, drew 67 people to the library on May 16. Koehler-Pentacoff was in Oshkosh to speak at the Lakefly Writer’s Conference and the Wisconsin Association of Public Libraries Conference. OPL also held a contest to win dinner with the author, with one winner chosen from entries collected at the library and another from attendees of the Novel Pairings book club event, held here in March. Dinner was courtesy of the Friends of the Library.
3. The Lakefly Writer’s Conference wrapped up another successful year, with 80 people registered for two days of workshops and speakers on the craft of writing. The conference is gaining a good reputation with attendees and speakers alike, with several attendees blogging about their experience and speakers interested in returning next year. Lakefly is sponsored by OPL and the Friends of the Library, in partnership with the Oshkosh Area Writer’s Club. There will be a full report at a future board meeting.
4. OPL held a reception under the Dome for the Wisconsin Association of Public Libraries Conference on May 12. Those who attended took tours of the library and sampled home brew made by a member of the Winnefox Library System staff.
5. The Allies of Autism race team brought their off-road truck and an inspiring message about living with autism to the library for a program on May 5. The 29 people who attended the event heard the experiences of a Fox Valley family that has two teenage sons with autism and how their father and his team are combining their passion for off-road racing with their drive to raise autism awareness.
6. OPL held a reception for winners of the Create-a-Book contest at the library on May 2, with 110 children and their families attending. Each year the library works with the Fox Valley Reading Council to offer the contest for children in grades 3-5, with entries collected at the library and judged by members of the Oshkosh Area Writer’s Club.
